May 11th, 1998

R.D.3 254A1 Hollidaysburg, Pa. 16648

Robert Kearns, Jr.

Dear Robert,

I am writing regarding your concerns about Dr. Nancy Baker. My husband and I ran an ad in the Altoona Mirror asking anyone who had children being counseled by Dr. Baker to write to a P.O. Box in Duncansville. So far we have 14 responses to our ad. We have met with 10 of the 14 people. Everyone is expressing the same kind of concerns as you have expressed about Dr. Baker.

My husband and I have retained a psychologist in Pittsburgh who is an associate professor at the University of Pittsburgh, in child development; his name is Dr. Mark King. Dr. King is helping us in our struggle for justice in our daughter and granddaughters present situation. I will not go into details in this letter, but we are making progress in our case with Dr. Baker.

We would like to help you, and your child. In helping you, everyone in the county who has any connection with Dr. Baker will be helped. There are many ethical issues with Dr. Baker's practice and court involvement. We, along with the 10 other families are in the process of putting pressure on Dr. Baker re: these ethical concerns. There is power in numbers, and that is why we feel we can help you and your child.

If you are interested in talking with my husband and I please call us at 944-4425, after 6:00 p.m. I can guarantee you we are going to change things in this county and we hope you will be a part of it, you certainly have shown you are willing to go the extra mile. All your involvement with us will involve is doing some reviewing on your court orders and writing a letter to the licensing board for professionals.

I hope we can help each other. We'll be waiting to hear from your. There will not be any financial burden, we have all the information we need from Dr. King.

Sincerely, Sonya R.R.6, Altoona, Pa. 16601